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"Engage Rotary Change Lives"
Cookie Billings, 309 Winrow Dr., Jamestown, NC 27282

Engage Rot ary, Change
Lives during February!

February is an exciting month for
Rotarians, filled with memorable
moments in history and many opportu-
nities for service and fellowship.
February 23 marks the 109 anniversary

of the very first Rotary meeting convened by Paul Harris.
We always celebrate Rotary Week in February to honor our
founder  with powerful, meaningful projects.

This month we can take part in a number of service oppor-
tunities, many related to the "Rotary Has a Heart"
challenge to feed the hungry in our communities.  We are
asking club presidents to summarize their club's activities
related to supporting hunger programs during this Rotary
year.  We will report our district-wide efforts and accom-
plishments to support our Zone's "Rotary Has a Heart"
celebration in February.

We are also celebrating Women in Rotary during the
month of February!  Our clubs are working together to
promote membership recruitment events designed to invite
women business and community leaders to learn more
about Rotary and to appreciate the fellowship, leadership,
and service opportunities that can come with Rotary mem-
bership.  We will be inviting women to speak at various
Rotary events during February and hopefully we will be
adding some energetic, dedicated, new members to our
clubs during this month!

Rotarians also have an opportunity to participate in the
World's Greatest Meal celebration  during Rotary week.
Details about this grassroots fundraising idea for Polio Plus
are described later in this newsletter.  The idea is to hold a
meal and at the same time raise funds for End Polio Now
campaign.  Find out more on Facebook,
www.facebook.com/groups/1462743010619416/

Rotary also marks February as World Understanding
Month .  Our clubs have individually celebrated this concept
over the years with Group Study Exchanges, Friendship
Exchanges, Sister City and Club relationships, Vocational
Exchanges, Youth Exchanges, International projects, and
travel to International Conventions.  (cont. page 2)

Register Now for
District Conference!

Visit www.rotary7690.org  and click on "About District
Conference 2014" to register for this year's annual District
Conference to be held at the beautiful Grove Park Inn on
May 2-4, 2014.  Register before March 15 to receive the
special early-bird rate of just $199.  Rates after March 15
increase to $230.  The registration entitles you to the
Saturday evening formal banquet meal, two receptions,
and refreshments at breaks.  Additionally, those regis-
tered for conference (and their guests) will be eligible to
participate in other special discounts!

The Conference Committee
has negotiated special rates
for rooms which include a
breakfast buffet for 2 adults
at $239/night.  We
encourage you to register
early for your rooms, as the
rooms are released from
our reservation block after
March 31st and there is no
guarantee of availability after that date.  If you desire to
come early or stay late, the Grove Park Inn will offer early
arrivals and late-stay guests a room rate of $218/night up
to 2 days before or 2 days after conference.  This rate
does not include breakfast.  However, there are many
options for dining on the property.

    Additionally, the committee has
   contracted with Accents on
   Asheville to coordinate several
   wonderful activities on Saturday
   afternoon, including a zipline tour,
   a brewery tour, an epicurean tour,
   and a guided waterfall hike.
   These activities include lunch on

Saturday and round-trip transportation to and from the
Grove Park Inn.  Early registration is highly recommended
as these tours have maximum capacities.  Details on the
tours and instructions on registration can be found at
http://www.rotary7690.org then click on "About District
Conference 2014".   (cont. page 2)
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 (cont. from page 1..Engage Rotary, Change Lives...)
Meeting people from all over the world expands our understanding of other cultures and builds lasting friendships.
How wonderful to be in the social media age where we can easily maintain our friendships through the many instant
messaging systems!  We make our friendships face-to-face and now have the ability to maintain our relationships
and grow depth of understanding using these new communication methods and skills.  The International Avenue of
Service has always been a meaningful part of the Rotary experience to me, and certainly the avenue that builds
World Understanding.

(cont. from page 1...Register Now..)
During your stay, we hope that you take
advantage of one of the Grove Park Inn's
very special amenities - The Spa - nestled
into the hillside below the Main Inn.  The
Conference Committee has negotiated a
very special 20% discount off of spa
treatments (excluding nails and day
passes) during Friday, Saturday and
Sunday (May 2-4) for Conference
registrants and their guests.

A truly world-class facility, this $50 million, 43,000 square foot spa offers a variety of services, including our exclu-
sive Heaven Series treatments, massages, facials, body wraps, manicures, and pedicures.  The Spa offers a tran-
quil mineral pool and lap pool, each with relaxing underwater music.  Other Spa features include two waterfall mas-
sage pools, an outdoor whirlpool overlooking the Blue Ridge Mountains, men's and women's relaxation lounges with
fireplaces, contrast pools, inhalation rooms, saunas, and herbal-infused steam rooms.

If you choose not to book treatments, you may wish to experience our spa with a Day Pass ($90 per day Friday
through Sunday and $65 per day Monday through Thursday). With Day Pass access you can enjoy our beautiful
pools and 18,000 square feet of amenities until 9:00pm.  Book your spa services early by calling 1-866-650-4139.
The conference committee has a number of slots on "hold" for Saturday, May 3, between 12pm-6pm to accommo-
date guests during the scheduled free time.  These will be released on March 31st, so we encourage you to book
when you register for conference.

We look forward to seeing you at the Grove Park Inn in May as we celebrate Rotary success, rekindle old friend-
ships, and "Take Service to New Heights"!

ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE

Attention: All Rotarians , but especially new members and those anticipating leadership
roles.  The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) continues to grow, and offer Rotarians of all
stripes the opportunity to learn and share with others throughout our District and the Mid
Atlantic zone.  The winter meeting of District Chairs, RLI officials, and Faculty recently
concluded, and a full schedule of Institute events is planned for the spring term. Complete
information including registration is available at www.rli33.org.   An upcoming RLI Event will
take place on Saturday, May 31 at Surry County Community College in Dobson, NC.
Sessions start at 9:00 am - 4:30 pm.

Some in our District have already completed the three session RLI program.  These gradu-
ates are now positioned to further serve the development of Rotary leaders by joining the
faculty of the RLI.  Faculty training events are also noted on the calendar at www.rli33.org.

Answers to your questions, or further information about RLI can be found on the web
site or by contacting RLI District Chair Bob Newton.  Call him at 336-851-2748 or
contact by e-mail at Robert.L.Newton@gmail.com.
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CLCLCLCLCLUB NEWSUB NEWSUB NEWSUB NEWSUB NEWS
ATTENTION  2014-15 CLUB PRESIDENTS

Your term as club President is only five months away, and
I hope you are getting excited about what many past
Presidents consider to be their favorite year in Rotary. I
also hope you have started planning for your leadership
year, because I firmly believe the most important six
months of your presidency is the six months before you
take office.

Now is the time to assess your club in a very honest way
and to plan accordingly. If your club is gradually getting
older, why not consider appointing an energetic younger
membership chair who can help attract new members
from his/her social circle. Does your club have strong ties
with a local not-for-profit? This is the time to discuss with
them how you can produce an impactful project together.

Perhaps your club has had difficulty getting involved with
a global grant, the Rotary Foundation program that
provides the largest ratio of matching funds. If this is the
case, I suggest you talk to your Assistant Governor or
Rotary Foundation Advocate now. They can help you find
a partner experienced in global grants. That will give you
a chance to gain maximum leverage for your club funds,
and I bet you will also expand your circle of Rotary friends
while working on the project together.

In order to take office as President in July, you must
complete PETS this spring, so if you have not yet
registered for Carolinas' PETS, please go to
www.carolinaspets.org and sign up now.  If you cannot
attend our local PETS March 7-8, please let me know,
and I will help you find a PETS being held in another part
of the country.

I have just returned from one week of training with all of
the incoming Governors from around the world. During
the week, I spent a good bit of time with my Australian
classmates and met the host committee for the Rotary
International Convention that will be held in Sydney in
June. You will not find a more fun group, and they are
ready for us to visit. I encourage you
to go to www.riconvention.org to learn
more and/or register.

My job as your Governor is to support
you, so please let me know if you have
any questions or need assistance as
you prepare to lead your club. I look
forward to serving with you in 2014-15!

Patrick Eakes
Governor 2014-15

It's About Membership!It's About Membership!It's About Membership!It's About Membership!It's About Membership!
We're 6 months into our Rotary year

and it's time to take stock of our District's laser
focus on membership.  With our new District Area

Membership Representative  positions we've attempted
to bring ideas and faces to your Presidents meetings

and we've offered more consistent
communication to both Presidents and Membership

Chairs.   As you may know we have been an Interna-
tional Club of 1.2 million members for many years with

growth overseas but not in the US. But  the tide is
changing, especially for District 7690. Our hard work is
paying off as our 6 month numbers reflect a +28 mem-

ber increase.  That is huge as we've turned a corner
from a negative position to a positive result!

Area 3, District Area Membership Representative, Reed
La Plant is putting his ideas into actions as he hosted a
very successful recruiting event that your club may want

to try. He invited the four Clubs in Area 3 (Alamance
Burlington, Alamance Breakfast, Burlington, Graham) to

a Wine Tasting Social at a member's restaurant, The
Cutting Board, where samples of local wines were

tasted by Club members who were required to bring a
guest. Clubs shared costs according to size. Appetizers
were enjoyed and guests were able to purchase wine by
the glass but all guests were welcomed free of charge.
Area 3 has a total membership of 118 and this special
event  greeted  44 guests  with 20 potential members!

That's a terrific turnout. We'll watch for Area's 3 conver-
sion rate and undoubtedly duplicate their good ideas.

Patrick Eakes, our incoming DG, has shared that our
international  leadership has agreed to award "sponsor
pins" to increase the importance and visibility of those
who successfully recruit and engage new members.
Watch for more info and D7690's implementation.

As we enter Spring may we renew our  enthusiasm to
share our  stories, beliefs and passion  for Rotary!

Cindi Hewitt & Cory Newton
District Membership Co-Chairs
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Meals of Hope started in 2007 in Naples, Florida with the goal to package and distribute fortified
meals to those in need.   Summit Rotary, Greensboro, purchased equipment to accommodate an
85- person meal packing assembly line that produces approximately 32,000 fortified dried macaroni
and cheese meals (6 meals/bag) in a 2 hour session. The fortified meals are macaroni, soy protein,
21 vitamins and minerals, packet of cheese sauce.   Cost per meal is 18.5 cents.

On February 22 , there will be two packing events.  District Interact and  Rotaract Clubs will pack  in
a morning session.  Rotarians, family and friends will provide manpower for the afternoon session.

Meal distribution is primarily through the non-profit Out of the Garden Project  that provides back-
packs of  food for students.  These provide weekend meals for the 57% of the 73,000 students in
the Greensboro Guilford Country  public schools  who receive subsidized lunches. Additional  meals
will also go to local  food pantries.  Participants in the 2014 packing may also designate an organiza-
tion to receive meals.

For more details and to volunteer, contact: Cindi Hewitt, Summit Rotary MOH Chair:
cpr454@aol.com,  336-617-0152,  cell:847-456-0462.

OFFICIALOFFICIALOFFICIALOFFICIALOFFICIAL
CLCLCLCLCLUBUBUBUBUB

VISITSVISITSVISITSVISITSVISITS
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YOUTH EXCH ANGE

Meret, inbound student from Germany sponsored by district 7690,
wears her Rotary blazer and collection of pins. She is with her

second host family and attending Northern High School.

Clubs have a unique opportunity in sponsoring a short- term youth exchange, which is a six to eight
week summer program. The Exchange involves a family-to-family match between a youth spon-
sored by your club in district 7690 with a youth sponsored by a Rotary club from another country.
Applications should be submitted prior to April 1, 2014. Clubs are encouraged to submit applica-
tions early to assist students in receiving their top choices in selecting countries.  To obtain an
application, please go to www.exchangestudent.org.

Outbound students and Inbound students

Next year, district 7690 will be sponsoring two Guilford
County students who have been nominated for a Rotary
Youth Exchange in Sweden and France. In turn, our
district will be hosting two inbound youth exchange
students from other countries. Clubs are invited to
consider sponsoring an inbound youth exchange stu-
dent by selecting three host families. Please contact:
twfeagins@gmail.com to participate.
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Rotary Foundation - UNFINISHED BUSINESS

What is so great about Rotary is that we never "rest on our laurels," but are always forging ahead

"DOING GOOD IN THE WORLD."    Our 2014-15 District Governor, Patrick Eakes has already

been to San Diego for training with his 500+ classmates from around the world and President-Elect

Training (PETS) is just a little more than a month away.  As we begin in earnest planning for the

new Rotary year, we have some unfinished goals to achieve before June 30.  Following are some

of those Foundation goals I hope your club is focusing on:

ALL Clubs  Attain 100% Sustaining Member Status - District Governor Cookie Billings' goal

is to "Lead the World."  By attaining 100% Sustaining Member status your club will be recognized

as a "First Class Club" at the District Conference at the Grove Park Inn, May 2 - 4.  For the clubs

who have not officially attainted this status with the Rotary Foundation, your intentions to do so by

the end of the Rotary year will suffice.   Please strive to get your contributions in during the April

and early May timeframe.  Also, don't forget to donate a minimum of $100 for each member no

matter when they became a member of your club during the 2013-14 Rotary year.

ALL Clubs Maintain 100% Paul Harris Fellow Status - District 7690 has a proud distinction

of being the first District in the Rotary World that all members of every club were Paul Harris Fel-

lows at a given point in time.  However, many clubs in the district have not maintained this 100%

Paul Harris Fellow status.  For those clubs who are not currently 100%, I hope you will put forth the

effort to re-attain this status by the June 30, 2014.

A 10% Increase in giving to the Annual Fund from the 2012-13 Rotary year - Our giving to

the Annual Fund determines the available dollars that can be used by our clubs for the work we do

in our communities and around the world.  Fifty percent of our contributions this Rotary year will

come back to our district in three years and can be used for District and Global Grant, Vocational

Training Teams and Scholarships.  Let's top the $400,000 mark this year!

Who will be Number 14?  It would be wonderful to recognize the next Triple Crown Club at

our District Conference in May.  That club will have attained 100% Paul Harris, Sustaining and

Benefactor status.  Many clubs are close to attaining this prestigious recognition and there is time to

achieve this distinction before District Conference.

Remember OUR Rotary Foundation is Unique!

-We address the greatest needs

-We have a reach greater than the United Nations

-We can go where politician and religious groups cannot
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D-Day Memorial T rip
70th Anniversary

June 6, 2014

On June 6th, 1944 (D-Day) 195,000 Allied sailors, 160,000  Allied troops, 12,000 aircraft, and 7,000
naval vessels began the largest amphibious invasion in history.  This invasion marked the begin-
ning of the Normandy campaign and was the turning point in the war.

To honor the service and sacrifice of these WWII veterans, Rotary District 7690 will lead a Triad
area event to take these brave WWII veterans to the National D-Day Memorial in Bedford, Virginia
(www.dday.org) on Friday, June 6th, which will mark the 70th anniversary of the D-Day invasion.
The D-Day Memorial staff is anticipating a crowd of over 10,000 and in addition to seeing the D-Day
Memorial with other WWII veterans that shared similar experiences there will be a special D-Day
ceremony, honor guard, guest speakers, and a USO show.

This will be a one day trip from Greensboro and veterans may be
accompanied by one family member if requested. First priority will be
given to veterans who participated in the Normandy campaign be-
tween June 6th, 1944 and August 31, 1944.  A Normandy invasion
campaign veteran (D-Day) is defined as any American veteran able to
describe in writing his/her participation in the Normandy campaign or
has documented evidence of receiving an official Normandy Battle
Campaign credit. Acceptable participation would include involvement
in pre-invasion air strikes, actual landing or air assaults, follow-up
reinforcements, off-shore naval support, air cover or air reconnais-
sance missions, deception operations, and naval, land or aerial

logistical support, medical, and resupply operations.  Based on veteran response and available
seating, we may take additional WWII veterans beyond D-Day participating veterans.

Many of the key leaders of the Triad Flight of Honor have
offered to organize this event, although our greatest
challenge will be to identify these deserving veterans in the
Rotary District 7690 area.  Our goal is that every eligible
veteran that wants to go should go on this one day all
expensed paid trip on June 6th.  For media exposure, we
will partner with WXII to generate community support and
help identify eligible veterans and we will soon launch a
website for this project.  We are encouraging Rotary clubs
throughout the district to identify eligible veterans at the
grassroots level and submit Veteran/Guardian applications.
Veteran/Guardian applications will be available soon and
if you are interested in being a club chairperson for this
project and/or know an eligible veteran please contact
Jeff Sims at 336-706-0194 or jeffsims1@gmail.com.

Rotary's motto is "Service Above Self" and what better way to demonstrate that than honor our
deserving WWII veterans with this experience they will never forget.  Let's all do a little for those
that have done so much.
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District 7690 Public Image Committee
"Celebrating W omen in Rot ary"

Because of Rotary's current climate of inclusivity, it's hard to believe that from its creation in 1905 until
the 1980s, women were not allowed membership. In 1976, the Rotary Club of Duarte, California, defied
tradition and admitted three women.  After getting their club charter revoked by Rotary International (RI)
in 1978, the Duarte club filed suit in California court, which ultimately ended up in the United States
Supreme Court.  On May 4, 1987, the U.S.Supreme Court ruled in favor of the Duarte club and required
RI to remove the gender requirements from club charters.  Since that time, most clubs in most countries
have extended membership to women.

Unfortunately, though progress has been made, women currently only account for about 15% of interna-
tional Rotary membership (22% in North America).  However, women are increasingly moving into
senior leadership positions within RI.  In fact, in 2013, Anne L. Matthews, a Rotarian from South Caro-
lina, began her term as the first female vice president of Rotary International.  Nan McCreadie was
appointed as the first female president of Rotary International in Great Britain and Ireland (RIBI) in the
same year.  We were also proud to induct our own Kathryn "Cookie" Billings as District Governor of
7690 in 2013.

The World Bank reports that in the United States, 50.8% of our population is female. Shouldn't our
Rotary Clubs take advantage of this substantial pool of potential outstanding Rotarians?  To improve
these statistics and strengthen our clubs, the month of February has been designated as a month to
celebrate women in Rotary. In our district, it is a mandatory Gold Club requirement as follows:

"Celebrate Women in Rotary during the month of February 2014, with a recruitment event and a woman
speaker for at least one club meeting."

Please do your part to help our district achieve its goal of admitting more women into our clubs.  Find
out the date in February that your club has a female speaker arranged and use this meeting to invite
other women to attend.

"A  Gift"

Rebecca Howorka,  Clemmons Rotary member, has something in common with Aristotole, Faith Hill and
Dave Thomas, founder of Wendy's.  They were all adopted.  This is Rebecca Howorka's story:

"My parents adopted me because there had not been a girl born into the family in 67 years and after
having three boys of their own they saw adoption as a way to have the girl they always wanted.  At the
age of 24, Rebecca asked her adoptive father to do a search for her birth mother. He was able to find her
8 months later. Rebecca's birth mother married her birth father and they had 2 children, a girl and boy. It
has now been over 20 years since Rebecca had her father search for her birth mother. Three years ago,
Rebecca's birth father's sister, Rebecca's Aunt, who is a diabetic, was on dialysis and needed a kidney."
Guess who stepped up to the plate? I never had surgery before, but my aunt needed a kidney. Plus, if
she got a kidney and came home, then my uncle got to leave the nursing home and come home, too."

Rebecca recalls the surgery, "They fill you up with gas; and getting the gas out can be tiring and uncom-
fortable. The doctor told my husband to get me to walk as much as possible to help release the gas. "
Rebecca's husband had Rebecca walking a mile two days after surgery! Rebecca and her aunt had no
complications after their recovery. If it was not for Rebecca's curiosity in finding more about her heritage,
her aunt may still be on dialysis today. Rebecca said the one thing her adoptive mother told her after she
found her birth family is "You can never have too many people love you and you them."



     CLUBS MEMBERS CURRENT          MONTHLY        MONTHLY % CLUB ID
AS OF 6/30/13 MEMBERS         MEETINGS        ATTEND NO.

 *100% Paul Harris Fellow Club
**Triple Crown Club
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 *Alamance 6090
 *Alamance Bkft 23238
 *Archdale/Trinity 29135
 *Asheboro 6052
 *Burlington 6092
 *Carthage 6053
 *Clemmons 29530
**Crescent 6056
  *East Greensboro 55569
 *Eden 6058
 *Furnitureland 6059
**Gate City 27995
 *Graham 6107
**Greensboro 6060
**Gboro Arpt 31667
 *Guilford 22059
 *High Point 6062
**Hillsdale Sunrise 99012511
 *Jamestown 6063
**Jonesboro 22882
**Kernersville 25027
 *King 51294
 *Lexington 6065
 *Liberty 6066
 *Madison/Mayodan 6067
  Midstate(Asheboro) 81879

Attendance for December 2013

DISTRICT 7690 INTERNET
RESOURCES:
Visit www.Rotary7690.org
For the District Calendar visit
www.rotary7690.org/7690Calendar.SHTM

For District and Club Database visit
www.directory-online.com/rotary
Questions? Visit PhilMorris@Rotary7690.org
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**Mocksville 6069
 *Mount Airy 6070
 *Pinehurst 6072
 *Randolph 6074
 *Reidsville 6075
 *Reynolda 21534
**San Lee Sunrise 30735
**Sandhills 25530
**Sanford 6078
 *Siler City 6079
**Southern Guilford 61795
 *Southern Pines 6080
 *Stoneville 6081
 *Stratford 6082
 *Summit 6083
 *Surry Sunrise 57326
**Thomasville 6084
 *Triad 6071
 *Troy 6085
 *Walnut Cove 6087
 *Western Forsyth 79812
**Willow Creek 60367
 *Winston-Salem 6088
 *Yadkin Valley 30000
 *Yadkinville 51333

DISTRICT            2670     2661            2.88      70%
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